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Barton, a teacher in an open-door enrollment ABE and GED classroom, developed two action research questions: How are practitioners in the New River Valley setting goals with ABE ad GED students?  What are the practitioners’ perceptions of the process and the strategies they use?
How practitioners set goals with students
Barton found that most teachers set goals with students in individual interviews.  One teacher used a group goal-setting approach.  To aid in documentation, teachers offered checklists to students, which triggered ideas for potential goals.  GED teachers used standardized assessments to identify students’ strengths and weaknesses.  From there, students determined what they needed to learn.

The teacher who set goals over a period of time was in a program where the students attended nine hours per week.  Teachers who limited the time spent on goal-setting were in programs where students attended for four hours per week or less.


While valuing goal-setting, most teachers addressed it only briefly in their classrooms.

The reasons that they gave for this dichotomy were programmatic issues over which they felt they had no control.  Most agreed that goal-setting is most effective when done over time.  Teachers shared conditions under which they taught which explained why goal-setting was not emphasized in their classes: open enrollment, various levels of student motivation and commitment, fluctuating students; life situations, mixed ability levels, lack of adequate classroom space, and documentation mandates.

Practitioners’ perceptions
Some teachers observed that some students were able to articulate goals for their lives; other teachers observed that students had trouble articulating goals.

Programs that support their teachers and learners by providing sufficient time to effectively work through the goal-setting process will become benchmarks for other programs to follow.

Teachers offered suggestions for improving the goal-setting process:


Have goal-setting become a part of the intake process.

Break down long term goals into manageable short-term goals.

Have an intake specialist complete assessments and goal-setting with students, thus

freeing the teacher for instruction in programs of four hour classes per week.
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